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FROM THE HEADMASTER 
 
IMPACT PARENTS HAVE ON LEARNING  
 
I believe all parents experience a moment in time when their child has imitated them to a T! Perhaps in a mannerism 
or an unconscious reply. It is a startling realisation that we are being observed by our children every moment of the 
day!  
 
It is the role of every parent to be a sounding board for their children. Children have to be able to off-load and vent 
if need be – girls more so than boys, particularly as they get older. 
 
The first test in terms of modelling a learning opportunity is how we react to what they say. Do we, as per my 
newsletter last week, want to jump into action and solve the problem for them, or do we want to encourage them 
to take ownership of their challenge and develop a strategy in terms of how to solve it? 
 
My advice to parents in this regard, is to respond with the question, ‘so how do we take this further?’ Discuss various 
options and come up with a plan of action. Step one should always involve an action for the child. Perhaps they need 
to do or say something to solve a friendship dispute or perhaps they need to go and speak to a teacher? Only once 
the child’s action has not brought about the required change should a parent offer to become involved in a particular 
way. This strategy empowers your daughter and builds confidence in her ability to solve problems. The more we 
(parents and teachers) do to solve their issues, the more learnt helpless and reliant on us, they become. 
 
One certainty in life for our daughters (and indeed for ourselves) is that ‘curved balls’ will come their way. Surely, 
we are duty bound to give them the appropriate skills to deal with these challenges? 
 
I would be so bold to say that venting on public Whatsapp groups and conversations with other parents, often 
overheard by the girls, not only gives them a questionable example on how to deal with life challenges, but also 
creates an excuse for the girls not to be accountable or responsible for their own issues. 
 
‘You can’t prepare the path for your child, but you can prepare your child for the path.’  
 
The second test comes about when they ask us questions. Advice in this situation is not to answer every question 
they ask – but rather to ask them for their thoughts on what the answer could be or perhaps even ask them to find 
the answer. This is far easier said than done because as parents and teachers, it is in our DNA to want to help, 
support and make children’s lives as easy as humanly possible – but this is not necessarily in their best interest. 
 
The concept of learning starts with a process of equilibrium or prior knowledge – what we already know. Any new 
knowledge or learning opportunity should cause a disequilibrium or an uncomfortable feeling of not knowing, 
perhaps even confusion? This is where we need to allow or empower our girls to agonize a little and work on solving 
the problem. Once the disequilibrium has been accommodated, a new equilibrium is established. But the strength 
of this new equilibrium is purely dependent on the manner in which they ‘learnt’ the information. Were they given 
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the opportunity to discover, debate, apply or were they just told. This is where Mr B (our Grade 6 Master Maths 
Teacher) gets his girls to teach their teddy bears for homework. This process of re-teaching reinforces the new 
information and this results in a strong new equilibrium. 
 
‘It is not what you do for your children but what you have taught them to do for themselves that will make them 
successful human beings.’ It is so critical that as parents and teachers, we work together for the ultimate benefit of 
our girls. If you have any concerns, queries or questions about the way we do things at St Peter’s, please make an 
appointment with my PA to discuss the matter, with me, in more detail. 
 
I wish you a wonderful weekend. Nibe nempelasonto emnandi! 
 
Darrel Webb (Headmaster) 
 

 
FROM THE DEPUTY HEAD: ACADEMICS 
 
STUDENT-LED CONFERENCES  
 
In addition to the new report, student-led conferences on offer next week will add to the reflection of the year’s 
experiences and learning to date.  
 
Grade 3 
Parents are invited to chat to their class teacher about their daughter’s progress on the afternoon of either Monday, 
23 July, Tuesday, 24 July or Wednesday, 25 July. Booking forms will be placed on the classroom door. These 
appointments are scheduled for 10 minutes so if you require more time, please mail your daughter’s class 
teacher.  This is an opportunity for a personal conference, but is entirely optional.  
 
Grade 4 and 5 
These meetings are scheduled in a similar vein to the Grade 3’s. However, in these classes the girls are involved in 
student-led conferences and are involved in the reflection of the goals they set at the beginning of the year and the 
consideration of their own progress. We regret that we are unable to provide online booking forms this time around.  
 
Grade 6 and 7 
Mentors will emails parents to arrange interview times. These student-led conferences will involve you, 
your  daughters and the staff mentor. The girls will be expected to discuss their progress and how they are managing 
their learning, including information provided in the First Semester Report. Girls will comment on questions, which 
will guide their reflection and thoughts. These meeting times are optional, for the girls and parents, should it be 
deemed that the report provided sufficient feedback.  
 
Tuesday, 31 July 
All specialist teachers are available to meet parents between 14:00 and 17:00 in the hall. The teachers involved in 
this afternoon oversee Grade 6 and 7 English, Maths, Science/ STEM, Exploration and Learning and First Additional 
Languages. Grade 3, 4 and 5 Afrikaans and isiZulu teachers will also be present. (These are considered specialist 
subjects.) No set appointments are made here. If you would like to see any other teachers, please contact them 
directly to make an appointment. 
 
Tea and coffee will be available outside the hall.  

 
Pam van Gass  
(Deputy Head: Academics) 
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SPORTS DEPARTMENT 
 

HOCKEY FESTIVALS 
 
The Grade 6s and 7s enjoyed their festivals over the past weekend! Despite the very cold temperatures, the girls 
persevered and played some good hockey. 
 
MIDLANDS TOUR 
 
We wish our girls the very best of luck on their tour to the Midlands. It is going to be an awesome experience with 
lots of hockey being played. We are sure that they will learn from and thoroughly enjoy the experience. 
 
Chris Tomsek  
(Acting Director of Sport) 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM  
 
Girls are requested to wear full school uniform (i.e. No 1s) to all Chapel events and Prize Givings, when they form 
part of the congregation.  
 
‘Civvies’ is acceptable wear, for girls attending functions in other areas of the school.  
 
Girls performing at school functions are notified in advance, of the required dress code (this information is also in 
the calendar).  
 
We hope this clarifies any confusion around uniforms! 
 

 

CHAPLAIN – BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP (REMINDER) 
 
Our first Bereavement Support Group session took place a while ago. This group is for children who have lost a 
parent. What a privilege it is to be a part of so many lives within our St Peter’s community and make a difference in 
such meaningful ways. 
 
Our next Support Group meeting will be on Tuesday, 24 July at 07:30, in the Council Chamber.  
 
Please encourage those who were not quite ready last time around, to join. Wendy Wentzel, our resident 
psychologist, and I run these get-togethers. 
 
Blessings 
 
Fr Richard Wossler  
(St Peter’s Prep Chaplain) 
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MANDELA DAY 2018 
 
  
 
Collection points are all Reception areas. 
 
We need help in sorting out the books collected on 20 July 2018, from 08:00 – 12:00. This would be a good way 
to spend your 67 minute for Mandela Day! Please email Monica on msloane@stpeters.co.za, if you are 
interested in assisting.  
 
The Mandela Day Team. 

 
 
HOT DOG DAY! 
 
Hot Dog Day is tomorrow! Girls please bring R25.  

If any parents are keen to volunteer to help, please meet at 09:30 at Keys Pavilion on Friday, 20 July. 

Cartridge collection, as usual, on Hot Dog Day. Collection points in all Receptions. 

 

This is a reminder that St Peter’s Prep are collecting donated books until 

tomorrow, Friday. 

mailto:msloane@stpeters.co.za
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GRADE 7 SOCIAL: PRE-SALES! 
 
Please note that tickets for the social will be on sale in the Boys and Girls SP carparks on Wednesday, Thursday 
and Friday (25, 26 and 27 July). R100 entrance. 
 
Ticket booklets will also be on sale, for food/drinks/activities in denominations of R100, R150 and R200. 
 
Get yours early and avoid the lines! Cash and SnapScan available.  NOTE CHANGE OF VENUE! 
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MANDELA DAY POETRY 
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Girls SP ‘Mandela Day’ 

service, held on 

Wednesday, 18 July. 


